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Dear Governor Duceay,

After much reflection on my nearly four decades of service to the people of the Great State of Arizona, and the
Arizona Department of Corrections, the time has come for me to take my leave. Effective September 13, 2019,
I will retire as Director of the Arizona Department of Corrections {(ADC).

First and foremost, I want to thank you for allowing me to serve as Director during your administration. With
over forty-one years of correctional experience, thirty-seven serving the ADC it has been my greatest honor to
be Arizona’s Correction Director for over ten and one-half years. Thank you for entrusting this positicn to me. I
am grateful for all the opportunities throughout my service to the Arizona Department of Corrections and the
citizens of Arizona,

Havirg begun my corrections career in 1977 and served as Corrections Director for three Arizona Governors, [
am most proud of your 2018 nominaticn and my selection for the Association of State Correctional
Administrators Michael Francke Award.

The accomplishments culminating in the award include, reducing ADC's Maximum Custody bed iventory by
1,283, inciuding the complete elimination of maximum custody for juvenile and female inmates; corresponding
with the creation of a regimen of care to provide a continuum of mental health services within the prison
system including the implementation of an expanded crisis intervention and suicide prevention training
pregram which was administered to over 8,000 staff members. Championing new and innovative approaches
to better prepare inmates for life after prison were developed during my tenure as Director with your vision
and support such as the Second Chance Centers (SCC). The SCC’s demonstrate best practices in government
by leveraging the talents and resources of many agencies and private entities to deliver a product/program
that no single agency or entity could provide alone. I am confident the progressive leadership in effective
corrections practices has and will continue to result in safer communities, and recidivism reduction.

The ADC is an incredible organization of almost 9,000 employees. They, as 1, are committed to their public
service and safety responsibilities. Their mission is continuous and the risk they willingly take on every day is
unparaileled in the criminal justice system. It has been my henor and privilege to have served with these public
safety professionals.

Though there is more to be done, now is the time for me to pursue new opportunities and rededicate myself to
my family who has served and sacrificed in support of me throughout my public service career.

Thank you for your steadfast Ieadersh|p and confidence in me during my stewardship of the Arizona
Department of Corrections. e
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